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September 15, 2023          
 
Residents of Waldemar 
Waldemar, Ontario   
 
Re: Waldemar Pumphouse Water Storage Upgrades 

Notice of Construction – 10 Station Street, Waldemar  
Project No.: 300052291.0000 

The Waldemar Pumphouse Water Storage Upgrade project is being completed to expand the water system to 
accommodate projected growth within Waldemar, and to increase the additional water storage available for fire protection. 
The Township has received the necessary funds from the developer to proceed with the project. 

We wish to inform you that the construction is scheduled to commence in October 2023.  The exact date of construction 
starting shall be posted on the Township website:  https://www.amaranth.ca/en/index.aspx when available.  

 

Public access to Waldemar Park through the gravel road shared with the Waldemar Pumphouse at 10 Station Street may 
be closed for periods of time during construction as required to ensure the public is protected from construction activities 
and equipment.  When public access is closed, signage at the entrance of the driveway will be in place to advise that the 
entrance is closed.  The public shall access the park by use of the walkway located off of St. John Street.  People who 
may have accessibility concerns with the use of the walkway can contact Ed Jones (Xterra) directly and we can discuss 
arrangements to ensure you can access the park safely.  
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We anticipate that full and rolling road closures will be needed throughout the construction period for the delivery of 
equipment, materials, or for other construction activities.  When these closures are required, notices will be provided to 
properties within the closure area and on the Township’s website. 

For properties within close proximity to the pumphouse building, residents will receive a request from the Contractor to 
complete a pre-construction survey in which they have a third-party document conditions inside and outside of the house.  
As the owner you can receive a copy of this report as well.  There is also a third-party who will be conducting vibration 
monitoring during construction, and they may ask permission to install sensors as part of their monitoring program. 

Safety is our prime concern, and we ask that you consider the following: 

 Take extra care when travelling near the construction site.  Expect that some delays may occur due to a minor 
increase in traffic volume. The Contractor will have personnel on-site to facilitate access along Station Street as 
required.  

 The Contractor is aware of the Township’s noise by-law requirements restricting construction time from 6:00 am to 
11:00 pm.  The Contractor’s typical working hours are between 6:00 am to 6:00 pm, but may vary from time to time 
depending on weather and the manner of work being completed.  

 At the end of the workday, the Contractor will ensure those residents who access Station Street in the construction 
area have access to their properties.   

If you have any questions and/or safety concerns, please feel free to contact us. We thank you in advance for your 
patience while we complete this project. 

Contractor:  Xterra Construction 
Ed Jones 519-569-8770 

 
Township of Amaranth Office: 519-941-1007 
 
Engineer:  R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited 

Ron Alkema 519-941-5331  
 

Yours truly, 

R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited 


